To Whom It May Concern:

We are a military family with 3 young children from age 3 years old to few weeks old as well as
our elderly parents whom we support. We also have credit card debt, student loans and car
payments. To prevent economic hardship, we are living in one unit and hoping for approval to
do short term rental in our other unit. As you may be aware, recent inflation and rising cost of
living expenses have been extremely hard on young families. In addition to this, with three
young children, we are faced with excess fees including childcare, food/formula, diapers/wipes,
and more without any kind of government assistant. Furthermore, with two elder parents, we are
responsible for their housing/living expenses and healthcare needs.

Short term rental will allow us to supplement our limited income and raise our young family
without undue financial stress. Furthermore, our property is new and well-kept, our guests will
have a reasonable alternative living experience when they visit Louisville. The city will have
visitors who can afford to tour the city and spend in other businesses as well because they will
have a cheaper alternative living situation instead only few available options. Guests visit the
city of Louisville for various reason including work such travel nurses, people who need
temporary stay until their find permanent home in Louisville, parents visiting their college-age
children, families visiting their parents, amongst many other reasons. The city will also benefit
from increased tourism and taxes. This is a win-win situation for all parties involved.

We hope for a positive consideration.
Thank you,

Abdul Muhammed

24-CUP-0190



